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ASNE Tidewater “Quick Look” 

  

Tidewater Times 

Dinner meetings are posted as events on the section’s Facebook page and photos are posted 

after the meetings.  Become friends with “Tidewater Section – ASNE” to get notifications as 

soon the reservation system is opened for each month’s dinner! 

Monthly Dinner  
 

5:30 - 6:00 PM Registration / Social 
6:00 - 7:00 PM Dinner 
7:00 - 8:00 PM Speaker 

Date Upcoming Event Page 

Apr 17, 2019 ASNE TW Dinner / Meeting 
Speaker: RADM William J. Galinis, PEO Ships 
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May 14-16, 2019 MegaRust 
Renaissance Portsmouth-Norfolk Waterfront Hotel 
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May 15, 2019 ASNE TW Dinner / Meeting  (Note: 7:00 pm; Renaissance Hotel) 
Speaker: RADM Mark Whitney, Director, Fleet Maintenance  

 

Jun 7-9, 2019 Norfolk Harborfest @ Towne Point Park / ASNE-Sikaflex Ultimate 
Build-A-Boat Challenge: 25th Anniversary 
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Chair’s Letter to the Membership 

SECTION OFFICERS 
  
Jessica Galassie - Chair 
297-2295 // galassie@gmail.com 
 
Pamela Schools  - Vice Chair 
572-7839 // pamgschools@gmail.com 
 
Jim Brinkman - Acting Treasurer 
jbbrinkmanswo@gmail.com  
 
Todd Babcock - Secretary 
536-4807 // tbabcock@fairleadint.com 
 
SECTION COMMITTEES 
 
Mike D’Amato - Programs Co-Chair  
226-1114 // michael.damato@hii-tsd.com 
 
Vince Janowiak - Programs Co-Chair  
534-1904 // vincent.janowiak@hii-tsd.com  
 
Dave Zilber - Membership Chair 
266-2193 // djzilber@gmail.com 
 
David Jarvis - Announcements/Newsletter 
636-1661 // djarvis79@gmail.com 
 
Andi McCusker - Newsletter 
630-4173 // amccusker@fairleadint.com 
 
Lon Scofield - Web Master 
635-3613 // WebMaster@asne-tw.org 
 
Charlie Pfeifer - FMMS 2020 
424-2013 // pfeifercg@cox.net 
 
Herb Hood - MACC 2020 
617-4014 // hhood@phoenix-group.com 
 
(Area code 757 unless specified) 

Spring Greetings!  
              
I am so excited about the warmer weather, trees in blossom, and new green 
grass sprouting up in my yard.  I like to garden and putter in my yard as a 
break from my paying job. I like everything but the ticks and horse fly’s that I 
battle each year with different strategies yet succumb to a few battle wounds.  
 
Spring is also a time for new people in new positions. As some of you might 
have read or heard last month, ASNE welcomed new Executive Director, 
CAPT Dale Lumme USN (Ret.) to succeed Dr. Leigh McCue as the      
Society’s Executive Director.  
 
As Executive Director, Mr. Lumme will be responsible for the day-to-day     
operation of ASNE’s headquarters and direct liaison with the leadership of the 
Society’s local sections.  
 
Dale is a graduate of the U.S. Naval Academy, the U.S. Air Force War      
College, the Armed Forces Staff College and the University of West Florida. 
A career naval aviator, Dale served in a variety of positions of increasing   
responsibility, the capstones of which were Executive Assistant to the Atlantic 
Fleet Commander, Chief of Staff to the Chief of Naval Operations, and Staff 
Director of the Secretary of the Navy’s Congressional Liaison Office.  
 
In addition to a successful career in industry, Dale is a highly experienced and 
accomplished non-profit organization executive. He is a Trustee with the  
United States Naval Academy Alumni Association & Foundation Board of 
Trustees, the former National Executive Director of the Navy League of the 
United States and most recently the Executive Director of the Naval Historical 
Foundation.  
 
Mr. Lumme succeeds Dr. Leigh McCue, who departed the position in        
December 2018, to resume a career in academia. Dr. McCue will continue to 
support the society as the Editorial Board Chairperson for the Naval Engineers 
Journal (NEJ).  
 
ASNE TW will be hosting Mr. Lumme at the 2019 Mega Rust Symposia and 
the May Section Dinner.  
 
Please check out all the speakers and events associated with MegaRust 2019!  
 
Check out the ASNE TW Section Website for all the news, events, and 
more!!!  
 
I look forward to continuing this year’s journey with you! 
 
Fair winds,  
Jessica     
 
ASNE TW Section  
Chair - Jessica Galassie 
https://asne-tw.org 
ASNE.Tidewater.social@gmail.com 

http://www.navalengineers.org/Symposia/MegaRust-2019
http://www.asne-tw.org
https://asne-tw.org/
mailto:ASNE.Tidewater.social@gmail.com
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ASNE TW Dinner / Meeting April 17, 2019 

PLACE:  Virginia Beach Norfolk Holiday Inn, 5655 Greenwich Road, Virginia Beach, VA 23462  
 

TIME:   5:30 - 6:00: Cocktails and Networking  
  6:00 - 8:00: Dinner and Program  
 

COST:   Members: $28 in advance / $30 at the door  
  Non-members $33 in advance / $35 at the door  
  Military in uniform:  

  0-4 / E-7 & below $15 in advance / $20 at the door  

 0-5 / E-8 / CWO & above $20 in advance / $25 at the door  
  Student ASNE members: $10 in advance / $15 at the door  
  Student non-members: $15 in advance / $20 at the door  
 

To sign up go to: http://www.asne-tw.org/ “Events”.  Please pay in advance using the on-line payment system – THIS 
SAVES YOU MONEY!  Please RSVP online NLT 12:00 pm on Tuesday, April 16, 2018. 

Rear Adm. William Galinis is a native of Delray Beach, Florida. He is a 1983 graduate of the U.S. Naval Academy where he 
received a Bachelor of Science in Electrical Engineering. He holds a Master of Science in Electrical Engineering from the Naval 
Post Graduate School. 
 
Galinis’ tours as a surface warfare officer included damage control assistant aboard USS Vreeland (FF 1068) and engineer   
officer aboard USS Roark (FF 1053). He was selected for transfer to the engineering duty officer community in September 
1991. 
 
Galinis’ initial engineering duty tour was with the supervisor of shipbuilding, conversion and repair, New Orleans, where he 
worked on both new construction and repair projects including assignment as the Amphibious Warfare Program Office (PMS 
377) program manager’s representative for the LSD (CV) Shipbuilding Program. He subsequently served as the senior damage 
control inspector for the Board of Inspection and Survey, Surface Trials Board as well as in a number of program office and 
staff positions including the DD 21 and LPD 17 Program Offices, Office of the Chief of Naval Operations in the Requirements 
and Assessments Directorate and in the Office of the Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Navy for Shipbuilding as the chief of 
staff. 
 
Galinis’ command assignments included LPD 17 Program manager — leading the commissioning of the first four ships of the 
LPD 17 San Antonio Class, delivering the fifth ship and starting construction on four additional ships; Supervisor of            
Shipbuilding, Gulf Coast overseeing Navy ship construction projects and Foreign Military Sales work in shipyards along the 
Gulf Coast and Wisconsin; and as the commanding officer of the Norfolk Ship Support Activity (NSSA) where he led ship 
maintenance and repair efforts. 
 
Galinis' first flag assignment was commander, Navy Regional Maintenance Center   
during which time he also assumed the duties of deputy commander for surface warfare, 
Naval Sea Systems Command. He was responsible for managing critical ship           
modernization and maintenance, training, foreign military support contracts and        
inactivation programs. 
 
Currently, Galinis is serving as program executive officer, ships, where he is responsible 
for Navy shipbuilding for surface combatants, amphibious ships, logistics support ships, 
support craft and related foreign military sales. 

 
Galinis has received various personal, unit and service awards including the Navy   
Battle "E" Award (three awards).  

Rear Admiral William J. Galinis 
Program Executive Officer, Ships 

 

http://www.asne-tw.org/
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March Dinner / Meeting Recap  

The March 27th ASNE TW Dinner / Meeting at the Holiday Inn featured Mr. Glen Sturtevant, the        
Director for Science and Technology for PEO Ships and SEA-21. In this capacity, Glen is responsible for 
advising shipbuilding programs (sans aircraft carriers and submarines), and the in-service program offices 
on the development and transition of new technologies, capabilities or applications from the labs and 
commercial industry to the fleet. We had over 50 guests in attendance, and during the social hour, Joe  
Kosteczko, Program Manager  for  the ODU Virginia Modeling and Simulation Center  (VMASC), 
showcased a table-top display and answered tough questions about this exciting program that aims to   
dramatically affect how we build and maintain ships in the future. 

Guest Speaker Glen Sturtevant, Director for S&T, PEO Ships   Glen Sturtevant, Katherine Wallentine (Junior Program 
Analyst), Heather Kline (EA), Jessica Galassie, Pam Schools 

Joe Kosteczko, Program Manager, VMASCO, ODU 
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ASNE Welcomes New Executive Director 

The American Society of Naval Engineers (ASNE) announced the      
selection of CAPT Dale Lumme USN (Ret.) to succeed Dr. Leigh 
McCue as the society’s Executive Director in a March 15 press release: 
 
American Society of Naval Engineers Welcomes New Executive        
Director The American Society of Naval Engineers (ASNE) is pleased to 
announce the selection of CAPT Dale Lumme USN (Ret.) to succeed Dr. 
Leigh McCue as the society’s Executive Director.  
 
As Executive Director, Mr. Lumme will be responsible for the day to 
day operation of ASNE’s headquarters and direct liaison with the     
leadership of society’s local sections.  
 
Dale is a graduate of the US Naval Academy, the US Air Force War  
College, the Armed Forces Staff College and the University of West 
Florida. A career naval aviator, Dale served in a variety of positions of 
increasing responsibility, the capstones of which were Executive Assistant to the Atlantic Fleet          
Commander, Chief of Staff to the Chief of Naval Operations, and Staff Director of the Secretary of the 
Navy’s Congressional Liaison Office.  
 
In addition to a successful career in industry, Dale is a highly experienced and accomplished non-profit 
organization executive. He is a Trustee with the United States Naval Academy Alumni Association & 
Foundation Board of Trustees, the former National Executive Director of the Navy League of the United 
States and most recently the Executive Director of the Naval Historical Foundation.  
 
Mr. Lumme succeeds Dr. Leigh McCue, who departed the position in December 2018, to resume a career 
in academia. Dr. McCue will continue to support the society as the Editorial Board Chairperson for the 
Naval Engineers Journal (NEJ).  
 
“Mr. Lumme is exceptionally well matched to the needs and ambitions of our society. I look forward to 
working closely with him.” said ASNE National Council President, RADM Anthony Lengerich, USN 
(Ret.).  
 
Please join ASNE in thanking Dr. McCue for her superb service as Executive Director, and in extending a 
warm welcome to Mr. Lumme as he assumes duties as our new Executive Director.  
 
About ASNE: ASNE is the leading professional engineering society for engineers, scientists and allied 

professionals who conceive, design, develop, test, construct, outfit, operate and maintain complex 
naval and maritime ships, submarines and aircraft and their associated systems and subsystems. 
ASNE also serves the educators who train the professionals, researchers who develop related       
technology, and students who are preparing for the profession. Society activities provide support for 
the U.S. Navy; U.S. Coast Guard; U.S. Marine Corps; U.S. Merchant Marine and U.S. Army.  
www.navalengineers.org/About 

http://www.navalengineers.org/About
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All Things MegaRust 
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Build-A-Boat Challenge 

100% of net proceeds go to fund ASNE Scholarship and STEM Programs 
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Section Elections 2019 

Nominations for Section Officers for the Tidewater Section of American Society of Naval Engineers are 
now open! 
 
The following Section positions are available: 
 

 Vice Chair (typically “fleets up” to Section Chair) 
 Secretary 
 Treasurer (2 year term) 

 
We are also seeking volunteers to fill the following Chairs: 
 

 Awards 
 Membership 
 Community Outreach (STEM, volunteer opportunities) 

 
The Section Executive Board, consisting of the elected Officers, appointed Chairs, and Section Councilors, 
is the Society's governing body, and the candidates you elect will play an important role in setting the    
future course of our Section and ASNE as a whole.   
 
Ballots will go out in May.  The terms of office for  individuals elected this year will begin on July 1, 2019. 
By helping to choose the Section's future leaders, you are helping to make the Section and ASNE stronger.  
 
Please include contact information and ensure the person being nominated is willing to serve.  
(You may self-nominate.) 
 
Submit nominations to: 
 

Dave Zilber 
djzilber@gmail.com 
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Reverse Industry Day -- Call for Panelists  

From Tidewater Association of Service Contractors (TASC) and Tidewater Government Industry Council 
(TGIC): 
 
Dear TASC and TGIC Industry Members: 
 
This is a Call for Panelists – “Industry’s Perspective on Pre-Proposal Issues and Protests and How They 
Can Be Avoided or Minimized During the Acquisition Planning and Solicitation Phases”.  
 
The topic is Reverse Industry Day--- “Industry’s Perspective on Pre-Proposal Issues and Protests and 
How They Can Be Avoided or Minimized During the Acquisition Planning and Solicitation Phases”.  
 
If you or your company representative would like to volunteer to be on our panel, please contact Mike 
Carlson at: (757) 339-9097, email mcarlson@ita-intl.com, or Doug Vanderlip at: (757) 581-9493, email 
doug.vanderlip@gmail.com for coordination and confirmation. 
 
The Event Registration link will be posted at: http://www.tasc-tgic.org 
 
TASC / TGIC is hosting the 2nd Reverse Industry Day (RID) 2019 of the Professional Development   
Program on April 24 at ODU.  This RID will focus on contractor activities during the timeframe when 
many procurement communications “go dark”. 
 
The Sources Sought and request for support/information (RFI/RFS), and Industry Days have been held, 
and Government is in the days, weeks, and often many months spent developing the final acquisition.  
 
Industry is trying to strategize solutions and teams to meet an as yet unknown requirement.  
 
What can we convey to the Government to keep the communication process open to building an           
acquisition to deliver the best value solution to meet their customer’s needs with the efficiency and speed 
demanded by today’s fast-paced world? 
  
Very Respectfully, 
 
Doug Vanderlip 
President, TASC 2019 
(757) 581-9493 
Doug.vanderlip@gmail.com  

mailto:mcarlson@ita-intl.com
mailto:doug.vanderlip@gmail.com
http://www.tasc-tgic.org
mailto:Doug.vanderlip@gmail.com
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Communication 

Facebook  - ASNE Tidewater Section 
 
Follow the page!!  

 Like pictures and postings 
 Comment on postings in a     

positive and thoughtful way 
 Share with your friends 
 https://www.facebook.com/TidewaterSectionASNE/#  

 
  Facebook – American Society of Naval Engineers ASNE 

 Like, comment, share, and follow the page 
 Cross post to @TidewaterSectionASNE 
 https://www.facebook.com/navalengineers/# 

ODU Chapter Information 
 
ASNE TW / ODU Liaison:   
Mike D’Amato (Michael.damato@hii-
tsd.com)  
 
Please consider posting internship and job 
opportunities at ODU’s Career Manage-
ment Center:  
www.odu.edu/cds/employers 
 
You may also post to the Job Board on the 
ASNE HQ site:  
http://www.navalengineers.org/
Membership/Job-Board 

Membership News 
 
A warm welcome to our new Members: Robert Barney, 
Tammy Barney, Keith Lohse, and Brian Benz. 
 
If you transferred from another section, please shift your 
chapter association to Tidewater Section. Tidewater   
Section lapel pins for new members are available for 
pickup at the monthly dinner meetings.   
 
Dave Zilber 
Membership Chair, ASNE TW 
(757) 266-2193; djzilber@gmail.com  

Other Information 
 
 Peninsula Engineers Council Info  

PEC, Peninsula Engineers Council  
 

 Please follow this link to all current 
ASNE Symposia  

FMMS 2020 
 
FMMS 2020 will be held in September 2020 at the      
Virginia Beach Convention Center.  We anticipate that 
setup, a golf outing and collaborative events will be held 
on September 14th, the main symposium on September 
15-16, finishing with additional collaborative events on 
the 17th.  If you are interested in helping with the      
planning and execution of the symposium, please contact 
Charlie Pfeifer by email at char lie@cgpfam.net.  

Tidewater Wooden Boat Workshop 
Open House 

 
Save the Date! Sunday May 5th is 
TWBW’s 4th Annual Open House, 1-4 PM 
at the Workshop.  (Silent Auction items 
will be posted on the website by April 
22nd.)   
 
TWBW is a tremendous program if you’ve 
not seen it yet. They’re doing great work 
with their High School after-school pro-
gram.  Check out their newsletter. 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/TidewaterSectionASNE/
https://www.facebook.com/navalengineers/
http://www.odu.edu/cds/employers
http://www.navalengineers.org/Membership/Job-Board
http://www.navalengineers.org/Membership/Job-Board
mailto:djzilber@gmail.com
http://va-pec.org/
http://www.navalengineers.org/Symposia
mailto:charlie@cgpfam.net
http://www.twbw.org
https://sable.godaddy.com/c/179759?id=2475.182.1.a6a25d3e8f337e9826d75c4a7011a94b

